
June 22, 2023 

Matthew Welte 

Summit Brick & Tile Co. 

601 East 13th Street 

PO Box 533 

Pueblo, CO 81002

Re: Fox #1 Clay Mine - File No. M-1977-219  

Summit Brick & Tile Co. 

Technical Revision (TR-2) 

Revised maximum allowed affected acreage and highwall length. 

Dear Matthew Welte: 

On June 21, 2023 the Division of Reclamation, Mining and Safety concluded its review of the 

Technical Revision application submitted to the Division on May 18, 2023, addressing the following: 

TR2 revised and updated the maximum allowed affected acreage to be affected at any  time from 40 

acres to 60 acres and revised the maximum allowed linear length of highwall from 1,000 l.f. to 4,500 

l.f.

The decision reached by the Division is:  approve.  

The terms of Technical Revision No. 2 approved by the Division are hereby incorporated into Permit 

No. M-1977-219. All other conditions and requirements of Permit No. M-1977-219 remain in full 

force and effect. 

Bond Held: $213,000.00 

Prior Liability: $213,000.00 

Change in Liability: $0.00 

Revised Liability: $213,000.00 

Prior Permit Acreage: 1,046.80 

Change in Permit Acreage: 0.00 

Revised Permit Acreage: 1,046.80 

Prior Affected Acreage: 1,046.80 

Change in Affected  Acreage: 0.00 

Revised Affected Acreage: 1,046.80 



If you have any questions, please contact me by telephone at (303) 866-3567 x 8137, or by email at 

Amber.michels@state.co.us. 

Sincerely, 

Amber N. Michels 

Environmental Protection Specialist 

cc: Stevan L. O’Brian 

M-GR-04


